CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 7, 2011
The special meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Wednesday, September 7, 2011.  The meeting was held to discuss the 2012 Proposed Budget & Tax Levy, the grocery store, Arnie’s Market, the Chuck Vagle property, the U.S. Post Office and city maintenance.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent was Council Member Joyce Storeby.

Also present was Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
The council discussed the possibility of the U.S. Post Office closing.  The council reviewed a letter to Mary Anderson, USPS, in response to the possible closure signed by Council Member Sandahl.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to send the letter on behalf of the city, Nerguson abstained from voting.  
Caleb Stromquist was in to read a letter of resignation from his position of Maintenance Worker.  The council accepted his resignation.  His last day of work will be September 23, 2011.  The council asked the clerk to pull the applications received last year for them to review.  They instructed the clerk to advertise the position in the North Star News, the Kittson County Enterprise and the Northern Watch with a deadline of September 19, 2011, the next regular council meeting.

The Chuck Vagle property was discussed.  Schmiedeberg offered to assist Mr. Vagle on his own time with his own equipment.      
The Revolving Loan Fund Committee reviewed a letter from the attorney in regards to Arnie’s Market.  It appears as though Stallocks could lease the property if they wish.  

The council reviewed the 2012 Proposed Budget and Tax Levy.  The total general fund budget for 2012 is $135,000 with a tax levy amount of $57,000, no increase from last year.  The final budget will need to be approved in December.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve Resolution 090711, A Resolution Approving 2011 Tax Levy Collectable in 2012.
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, September 19, 2011.       
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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